Ag Success Team Minutes

March 9, 2010

7:30 AM, Administration Building, Lounge

Attendance:
Ann Obrecht, Karl Kanehl, Katie Myers, Chris Finney, Fred Myers, Duane Wood, Casey Hoy, Brian Gwin, Dave Benchoff, Maryanna Biggio, Leah Miller, Betsy Sparr

1. Minutes: Ann opened the meeting and asked for any comments or corrections of the minutes from the last meeting. On a motion by Leah, seconded by Katie, the minutes were approved as submitted.

2. Treasurer’s Report:  Chris reported $3,800 available.  In order to access the funds, a form needs to be submitted.  It was suggested that an account be set up by the County Treasurer to deposit the funds.  This would allow more convenient access.  Ann will check with the County Administrator and Budget Director to see if that is possible.

3. WEDC:  Brian reported on several initiatives that he has been working on in addition to at least four ag related projects.  A written report will be prepared later and posted to the AST page. One initiative is a federal market grant with ACEnet and ODA for a state Food Policy Processing Case Study in our area.  He is also working on the HUB designation of our area as an Ag Bio Science HUB.

4. Policy Audit Grant Project:  Betsy reported that the audit has been completed.  The AST needs to review the final product and accept the report.  This will be posted on the AST page.  Casey suggested that the audit recommendations be reviewed and prioritized for action over the next year by AST.

In addition, Jill Clark suggest two items on agriculture and zoning.  Links will be posted.

5. Roundtable: 

· Leah:  March 17, 1-3, College of Wooster, Morgan Hall is the first Ag Bio Science Cluster Leadership Council meeting for our area.  Dianne Shoemaker asked that Leah announce this.  Dianne is preparing an invitation letter. The meeting is open to anyone interested in ag enterprises.  The purpose is to identify business cases and ideas; build connections and grow new enterprises.  This is the first of three meetings to be held in our area. 

The Dairy Grazing Conference was successful.  

Family Farm Field Day is being planned for July 17.

· Fred:  It has been difficult to get information in the Daily Record regarding deadlines.

· Duane:  A tour at OARDC Rain Gardens was recently attended by SWCD from around the state.  The Rain Gardens do some nutrient treatment so it was very interesting.  

An all employees SWCD meeting was recently held at Mohican.  Topics included Nutrient Training, Alpine Project; and the Scioto Project.  The Scioto project is with the Columbus WWTP.  We hope to have individual projects for individual WWTP within watersheds.  

SWCD assisted the county with the firewood auction.  The notification was passed around.  

On March 9 there is an Equine Project at the fairgrounds.  Liability issues and manure handling will be discussed.  

There is a pond clinic on March 31. 

The Log Jam project is done except for a survey of landowners regarding ongoing maintenance.

· Chris:  Tod Carmony spoke to the Ag Leaders.  He talked about the National Guard in Afghanistan teaching food systems and the progress they made.

· Casey:  The development of a two-year Associates Degree in Sustainability in Agriculture is in process.  It is expected to be offered beginning Fall 2011.  In preparation an introductory course will be offered in the Spring:  Principles of Sustainable Agriculture.  Brad Massey will teach the class on Thursday nights at ATI.  Most of the classes will be held on farms.

Energy audits are being completed at the Mellinger Farm may lead to grant opportunities. An advisory board is also being developed.

Met with Business Attraction Retention and Expansion Team to discuss the continuation of part 2 of phase 1 of the cluster grant.  It was a positive meeting.

Working with ODA on a Specialty Crop Block Grant to improve connections between Institutional users/buyers and specialty crop producers.

The OARDC Farmer’s Market will continue.  It will be in the SW corner of the Fisher parking lot.

· Ann:  Dairy prices were going up but have dipped.  Hope that prices will level off.  

Dairy Policy Forum is 3/31 at Shisler Center from 10:30 to 3:15

Dairy Banquet is at The Barn on 3/22.

The County Fair schedule has been printed.

· Maryanna:  There is a proposed Ag Security Area in Baughman Township.  It involves over 1,600 acres.  The public hearing on this ASA is 3/18 at 7:30 at the Baughman Township offices.

The Killbuck Watershed Land Trust, a private non-profit, has been very successful and has protected over 5,000 acres in Coshocton, Holmes, Ashland, Wayne, and Richland counties.  They now have a web site: www.killbuckwatershedlandtrust.org 

· Katie:  Several handouts were made available.  Manure Dairy Power Tour, April 6-7; Tractor Safety Workshop, April 3 in Medina County.  

If you buy green products at www.letsgogreen.biz  please choose Countryside Conservancy.  They will get 25% back to help raise funds.  This is available as a fundraiser to any non-profit that signs up.

Beginning Farmer Workshop is 3/27.  Contact Katie for more information.

· Dave:  Local Roots has hired a Market Manager:  Jessica Eichelberry.  The board minutes have been posted online. Spring crops are coming in and can be ordered online. The store is open on Saturday 10-3

April is Sustainable Agriculture Month in Ohio.  ODA Director Boggs is expected to visit Local Roots during April.  

OEFFA Board of Trustees is considering a Pasture Dairy label for Ohio dairy products such as those produced by Snowville and Hartzler.  Ohio may be the first to have this label.  This would be a new certification; not necessarily organic.

There is a media kit being made available for Sustainability Month.

NEXT MEETING:  April 20 at 7:30 AM.  Place TBA

